MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE PLAN COMMISSION MEETING June 24, 2013
IN ATTENDANCE: Carol Statz, Ellen Bunn, Mike Fagan, Jim Hanson, Jeff Smith and Denise Sullivan. (A quorum is present.)
CALL TO ORDER: by Statz at 7:05 p.m. 

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. The final agenda was posted on 06/21/13 in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law. 
MINUTES: MOTION by Sullivan/Hanson to approve the minutes of 5/28/13, as distributed. Motion carried 5-0-1 (Bunn abstained since she had not attended the 5/28/13 meeting.)
PUBLIC HEARING: neil and pam johnson/PRELIMINARY CSM/spring rose road/sec. 25: MOTION by

Fagan/Sullivan to approve the preliminary CSM as presented with the statements on  the CSM “No building on Lot 2”  and “This approval is given subject to the presentation for recording of the Certified Survey Map with an official NOTICE document from the Town regarding future land divisions in the Town of Springdale.” The NOTICE document shall read “no further land divisions for development according to the current Town land use plan and ordinances.’ Discussion: Contiguous acres owned on the effective date of the Plan = 44.734 acres. This is an Option 1 division and exhausts the lots on the Johnson property. The Johnsons plan on selling approximately 34 acres to a farmer and no building shall be permitted there. The land is agricultural and wet. Motion to approve carried 6-0., 7:13 p.m.
M. & R. rICHARDSON/TOWN HALL RD./PREAPPLICATION MEETING/SEC. 20 & 21: no action: Contiguous acres owned on the effective date of the Plan = 317.613 acres. New lots = Option 1 = 13, Option 2=19 and Option 3 = 22. The number of potential new lots might decrease by one because the Richardson property currently contains two residences: 2343 and 2429 Town Hall Rd. 

The PC provided an overview of the Plan and two copies of an aerial view of their property to the Richardsons. The Richardsons are considering creating a 30 acre building site for a new home for their son and his wife. A site visit is scheduled for Tuesday, July 9, to commence in the town hall at 6 p.m. A rain date is scheduled for Tuesday, July 16, 7 p.m.  By the time of the site visit, the Richardsons will discuss their plans for their land in preparation of preparing a concept plan. 
PLAN COMMISSION PROCEDURES: 
The next PC meeting will be held on Monday, July 22, 2013, at 7 p.m., with the deadline for submittals as July 8, 2013.  
Vice-chair Carol Statz was thanked for her service as the Chair of the PC these past years and refreshments were served.

ADJOURN: MOTION by Fagan/Smith. Motion carried 6-0, 8:01 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,        
Vicki Anderson, Recording Secretary
